TOWN OF MUNSTER

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 13, 2012 - 7:00 P.M.
MUNSTER TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM C
Call meeting to order - The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Sharon Mayer, Chairperson of the Board of Zoning Appeals.

Roll call. 
Members present:

Others present:



Stuart Friedman

Steven P. Kennedy, Assistant Town Attorney 



Dan Buksa


Clay Johnson, Assistant Town Manager


Richard Lasky



Sharon Mayer



Michael Mellon

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes -  Mr. Buksa moved to approve the minutes of the October 9, 2012 meeting as amended.  Mr. Friedman seconded.  Motion approved 5-0.
Preliminary Hearings -  
BZA 12-008.  Chris Pykosz, 8815 White Oak Avenue
Mr. Pykosz appeared for preliminary hearing on request for a developmental standards variance from Munster Town Code Section 26-516. The Code states that lots in R-1 dwelling house districts shall have a minimum frontage and average width of 75 feet. Applicant proposes to construct a new house on the lot.  This lot currently has a frontage of 68 feet.  The lot previously contained a residential structure that has since been demolished.
Ms. Mayer asked if construction plans were created yet for the structure.  The applicant indicated that there were construction documents and that he would present them for the next meeting, if one was granted.

Mr. Buksa moved to set the matter for public hearing at the next regular meeting of the Board of Zoning Appeals.  Mr. Lasky seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.

Public Hearings.   
BZA 12-007.  John Panas, 9917 Tanglewood

Mr. Panas appeared for preliminary hearing on request for a developmental standards variance from Munster Town Code Section 26-151 (a) (1). The Code states that any building construction shall be no less than seven feet from a swimming pool. Applicant proposes to construct an extension to the house at the above location in which a covered over hang and posts supporting the same will extend to within approximately three feet of their swimming pool.

The applicant presented the public notice documents to the executive secretary, who found everything in order.  The applicant also presented the Board with pictures of the structure for their reference as requested. 
Mr. Panas stated that he has installed his posts and finished stairs leading from the back door to the back yard.  Mr. Friedman asked if the intent of the seven foot perimeter from the pool as defined by the ordinance was intended on safety.  If so, then the granting of this variance may violate the spirit of that ordinance.  Ms. Mayer noted that the stairs built seem to be within that seven foot limit and appear to be different than those stairs depicted in the plans.  Discussion ensued.  
Ms. Mayer opened the floor up to the public.  With no one wishing to speak from the public, the public hearing was closed.

The applicant indicated that the stairs were widened and varied from the plans in the interest of safety.  The applicant believed the stairs were too narrow.

Mr. Mellon moved to approve this variance as presented.  Mr. Buksa seconded.  Motion passed 4-1. Ms. Mayer voted in the negative.
Adjournment – There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
_________________________



Date: ___________
Sharon Mayer

Chairperson, Board of Zoning Appeals


           
